Board of Cosmetologists

Minutes
August 29, 2016 
    

A meeting of the State Board of Cosmetologists was held on Monday, August 29, 2016, in the 3rd floor conference room, Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation Building, 500 North Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.

The following members were in attendance:

Ms. Sharon Bunch, Acting Chair, Consumer Member

Ms. Lisa Lane-Treadwell, Industry Member

Ms. Maxine Sisserman, Industry Member

Mr. Bob Zupko, Industry Member

Ms. Piccola Winkey, Industry Member

Others present:

Ms. Shirley Leach, Executive Director 

Mr. Eric London, Assistant Attorney General

Ms. Erica Lewis, Board Secretary

Absent:

None

Meeting Called to Order

The meeting was called to order at 10:08 a.m. by Ms. Bunch.

Approval of Agenda

A motion was made by Mr. Zupko to approve the agenda, Ms. Sisserman seconded the motion, and the Board voted unanimously to approve.

Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Ms. Lane-Treadwell to approve the minutes of the July 11, 2016 meeting; Ms. Sisserman seconded the motion; and the Board voted unanimously to approve.

New Business

Fraudulent Documentation of Education Credentials
Executive Director Shirley Leach advised the Board of an influx of fraudulent credentials being provided from New York for both licensees as well as individuals that were in the process of becoming licensed. After deliberation and advice of counsel, the Board advised its staff to have all licensees enter into a Consent Order returning their fraudulently obtained licenses and barring these individuals from obtaining a license for three years.  Furthermore, all individuals that used the fraudulent license to take the examination and/or schedule to take the examination will also be barred from applying for a license for three years.   Finally, all individuals that used the fraudulent documentation will need to appear before the Board, should they want to obtain licensure after the three year moratorium.
Providing Electronic Certifications
The Board agreed to provide licensure certification by secure email.
Appeal for License Tam Thanh Nguyen - (PA Fraud)

Mr. Nguyen came before the Board requesting the opportunity to receive his Nail Technician license after receiving a fraudulent license in 2005. Mr. Nguyen applied for licensure having received a license from Virginia.  Ms. Sisserman made a motion to go into Executive Session to receive advice from Counsel at 11:30am and Ms. Bunch seconded the motion.  The Executive Session ended at 11:36am.  The Board voted unanimously to allow Mr. Nguyen to receive his Nail Technician license.
Old Business

None

Public Comment  

None

Adjournment
There being no further business, a motion was made by Ms. Lane-Treadwell to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Ms. Sisserman and the meeting was adjourned at 12:38pm.


Approved By:



                         --------------------------------------------                    ----------------------------



Acting Chair, Sharon Bunch

      Date
